KILLINGLY CONSERVATION COMMISSION
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, September 20, 2017    

7:00PM

Room 102 – 1st Floor 
KILLINGLY TOWN HALL       

172 MAIN STREET, DANIELSON, CT.
 
I.
Call to Order – 7:13PM
 

II.
Roll Call – Donna Bronwell, Ralph Chartier, Sharon Fekete.  Absent with notice:  Shane White, Bruce Kohl, Carol Wood.  Absent without notice:  Bonni Piccione.  Others present:  Richard Fedor, Denise Coffe, Ed Grandelski (7:46), Eric Rumsey staff liaison.  
 

III.
Citizens Participation -  

 

IV.
Minutes

A. August 16, 2017 Regular Meeting Minutes – Sharon motion to accept as corrected:  Item #3, located should read locate.  Ralph second all approved.
V.
Business – Sharon motion to suspend the rules and move Walktober from item #5 to item #1, 
Ralph second, all approved.
1.
KCC Website – Walktober information will be udated on the website.
2.
Town Open Space / Inventory of Potential Properties for Open Space Preservation – The 
updated inventory was distributed.  The Commission will review and report back at the October 
meeting.
3.   Signs & Kiosks for Conservation areas - Chase Reservoir – Richard Fedor spoke about the 
Eastconn student’s work at Chase Reservoir.  The students rebuilt a stonewall during their time.  
Richard reported that the stonewall was taken down by ATV riders.  He asked about having the 
Commission purchase and install trail cameras in trouble areas.  The Commission came to a 
consensus to purchase two trail cameras and have them installed.  Richard also reported that the 
car that was on the trail on Pratt Road has been removed.  The town now has the ability to print 
signage on banners and corrugated plastic.  Richard will give Eric measurements for the kiosk to 
get signs printed.  
4.
 Brochure and signage planning – As reported in item 3.
5. Walktober – The Conservation Commission’s Walktober walk will be held at the Sherman Memorial Forest and the 1892 Conservation Area.  Donna passed around a copy of the 2010 brochure.  This can be used again with some slight edits.  Donna created a to do list for before the October 15th walk.  Richard spoke about trail work that was done by Eastconn students.  Richard reported that Public Works will cut all the brush prior to the event.  Richard will return this Friday to continue boundary marking.  Richard also removed fallen trees from the trail.  The students also cleaned brush from around the foundation on the 1892 parcel and marked the trail on their last day.  Richard proposed to build two benches for the site.  The commission came to a consensus to reimburse Richard for materials.  A work day has been scheduled for September 30th.  Eric will contact Dayville Fire Department and the resident state troopers prior to the walk.  
6.  Chairperson Updates – Agriculture Commission, Trainings, Open Space Land Acquisition Comm. 
490 Open Space Program Working Group, Five Ponds, Acme Mill. – Add Environmental Award 
and Fracking Waste Ban to the October agenda.  
7.  Staff report – It was reported that the Cat Hollow bridge is in process and it is hopeful that the 
bridge will be complete this fall.  
VI.        Correspondence to the Commission

                        

VII.       Other

1.   Attendance next Town Council meeting – October 10, 2017
2.   Next KCC meeting – October 18, 2017 
3.   Volunteer tracking time – As reported
 

VIII.      Town Council Liaison - Ed Grandelski – Ed gave a report on the town council meeting.  
 

IX.        Adjournment – Ralph motion to adjourn, Sharon second, all approved.  8:44 PM
